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Charles McVicker, Blacksmith at Temecula Quarry, Circa 1900
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We Almost Had the
Airport in Wine Country

By Audrey Cilurzo

Few people are around to remember but when Rancho California
originally started. The airstrip was along Diaz road. Kaiser had put
it there in their master plan because it would be near the proposed
industrial area. This was done without studying the prevailing wind
patterns. Almost immediately it was very apparent this was
probably the worst place for an airport. The cross winds were
horrific and only very experienced pilots were advised to land or
take off. Unfortunately there was a terrible accident. A plane
slammed into a hanger killing 2 or 3 people and the son of the
airport manager was in the building. He was burned and badly
disfigured. It was very sad.

The county airport committee decided to move the airport to a
safer location. A study was made. Kaiser, the developer of the Vail
ranch, wanted the airport to be on the Vail ranch, as it would be
financially advantageous to them. Land around airports became
industrial, and worth more financially. A hearing date was set and
all residents were invited. The population was small and there
were several hundred acres of vineyard but few wineries. We all
went to the hearing. We had been told there were 4 or 5 sites
being considered for the airport.

The minute we looked at the maps of the proposed new airport
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